
 
 

Federal Aviation Administration 
Phoenix Airports Field Office 

3800 N Central Ave 
Suite 1025 
Phoenix, AZ 85012 

 
 

May 15, 2023 
 

Lisa Lipinski 
Town of Payson 
303 N. Beeline Hwy. 
Payson, AZ 85541 

 

Dear Ms. Lipinski; 
 

                                 Payson Municipal Airport (PAN) 
                                  Aviation Activity Forecast Approval 

 
The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has reviewed the aviation forecast for the Payson 
Municipal Airport (PAN) dated April 28, 2023. The FAA approves both this forecast and  the 
use of B-I Small for both the existing and future critical design aircrafts. 

 
The forecast was developed using current data and appropriate methodologies and despite not 
being within TAF tolerance, it is approved for planning purposes, to include Airport Layout Plan 
development. It is important to note that the approval of this forecast doesn't guarantee funding 
for large scale capital improvements as future projects will need to be justified by current 
activity levels at the time the projects are proposed for implementation. 

 
If you have any questions about this forecast approval, please call me at 602-792-1073. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Kyler Erhard 

 
 
 

 
 

  Lead Program Manager 


